Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

5.45pm – 7.40pm, Wednesday, 10th February 2004

Present:


Rose Ardron, Community Representative, Chair

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Community Representative





Ahmed Gurnah, Community/Voluntary Organisation Rep

Tony Hall, Community Representative

Muhammad Iqbal, Community Representative, Vice Chair





Carol Jones, Community Representative






Kelvin Pine, Community Representative





Joanne Roney, Sheffield City Council





John Vincent, Community/Voluntary Organisation Rep

In Attendance:

Jane Anthony, BNDfC PA to Chief Exec & Board





John Clark, BNDfC Chief Executive

Bob Kerslake, SCC Chief Executive

Harold Mututa, BNDfC Programmes Director

Observers:


F Abdulla, Neighbourhood Warden





Paul Atkin, NEAT Team 

Richard Belbin, Resident

Rob Bullock, Resident

Neil Cooke, NEAT Team

S Cooke, BCAF Chair





Jon Cowley, BNDfC Education Theme Manager

Jude DeCouto, NEAT Team

Arfat Gachia, NEAT Team

Frank Mangan, Neighbourhood Warden

Derek Mohamed, NEAT Team

Gaynor Naylor, Senior Neighbourhood Warden

Russel Noel, Neighbourhood Warden

Bakeel Rageh, BCAT

C Rose, Burngreave Messenger

C Steers, Resident

S Waite, Neighbourhood Warden

Kieron Williams, SCC Area Co-ordinator

Owen Wright, Listen To Us

1.  Apologies

Apologies were received from Andy Buck, Linda Regan and Aisha Special K.

2.  NDC Staffing Arrangements

The Chief Executive presented the NDC Staffing report to the Board updating members on the number of people employed on the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Programme.  The staffing information contained in the report was broken down by project, residency, gender and ethnicity and the Chief Executive was pleased to report that the staffing statistics of the programme reflected the diversity of the area. 

The Chief Executive replied to a query raised by Carol Jones relating to statistics of disabled employees saying that this information was not requested when this report was formulated, however, information regarding the number of disabled employees can be supplied in next report.

The Chair informed members that the staffing information will be publicised in the Burngreave Messenger.

The Board noted the information contained in the report and that the report will be presented to the Board on a six monthly cycle.

3.  Year 4 Delivery Plan Update

The Programmes Director presented a report to members regarding the progress to date on developing the Year 4 Delivery Plan and the timescale for its completion.

The Programmes Director added that the final draft of the Year 4 Delivery Plan will be sent to Government Office on 17th February for their comment.  It will then be presented for approval at the Board meeting on 25th February 2004.  There will be approximately two weeks to make any final amendments to the Plan prior to the document of sent to Government Office on 16th March for approval.

The Chair informed members that a ‘Have Your Say’ flyer about the Year 4 Delivery Plan has been distributed to every household in the BNDfC area and some flyers have been received back at the BNDfC Information Shop.  Also, lots of feedback from the community was received at the BNDfC public meeting held on 24th January 2004.

The Board:

· Noted this report and welcomed the progress that has been made in consulting with the community in developing the Year 4 Delivery Plan,

· Noted that they would receive a final version of the Year 4 Delivery Plan for approval at the Board meeting on 25th February 2004.

4.  Advancing Together Update on Conditions

The Chief Executive presented a report detailing how Sheffield City Council have met the conditions the Board attached to the Advancing Together projects.

The Chief Executive highlighted that all the conditions identified by the Board at the development stages of the Advancing Together projects have now been met.  Sheffield City Council (SCC) have provided the baseline information contained in the report so that BNDfC could be confident its funding was being used to buy additional services to the area, and the additionality was now measurable against the baseline information provided.  SCC and BNDfC have developed local access to employment as the majority of people recruited to the posts contained within the Advancing Together projects are local people.

The Chief Executive was please to report that BNDfC and Sheffield City Council have forged a good relationship and evidence of this is the positive progress being made on the ground.

The Community Representatives requested an explanation of the baseline analysis in detail at their next meeting.

The Chair thanked Sheffield City Council for the information they have provided and noted the level of detail and preparatory work that had been performed on the Advancing Together Partnership, many other NDC’s have heard of this initiative and are envious of this partnership.  The Chair informed the members that Joe Montgomery was present at the last NDC Chair and Chief Executive Officers meeting and stated that the NDC’s that are working are the ones who had forged close working relationships with their Local Authority. 

The Chair also thanked Bob Kerslake for his work involved in pulling this proposal together.

The Board:

· Received this report and welcomed the progress made.

· Noted that all the conditions have been met

· Agreed to set up monitoring arrangements so that the benefits and effectiveness of the project can continue in the implementation stage.

5.  Advancing Together Presentation

Bob Kerslake gave his presentation to the Board (a copy is attached to these minutes).

Bob Kerslake responded to questions raised as follows:

· Sheffield City Council are keen to progress the physical work regarding the transformational projects (Sorby House, Vestry Hall and Spital Hill) contained in the Partnership, the next stage of this process is the tendering stage, once contracts have been identified and are in place the physical work will progress rapidly.
· Environmental Health Enforcement Officers duties are to enforce policy in the local environment (e.g. taking action against those who drop litter).   

· Parks and open spaces were taken out of the original Advancing Together proposal as it was not clear how they connected with the voluntary sector provision in the area.  BNDfC should approach SCC to identify any extensions to the proposal and added that Sheffield City Council would be willing to progress any extensions.

· Sheffield City Council have little revenue resources to spend and this is a challenge when they are faced with maintenance issues e.g. removal of litter.  Sheffield City Council will identify the standards it has to achieve with its existing resources and then identify what can be gained with any additional resources it can find.

· It will take time to deliver the transformational projects for Burngreave, it won’t happen overnight due the planning involved.  However, it is envisaged that work will be well underway by the end of the next financial year but this also requires the determination and commitment of the Board to ensure this happens.

· Sheffield City Council is in the process of performing a Master Planning exercise which will help to create the ‘WOW’ factor in Burngreave.

· The community are cynical about regeneration and it is for this reason they need to see some physical change in the area, this will give them confidence that progress is being made and things are changing, but again this will take time.  The Neighbourhood Wardens have an important role to play in liaising with the community to keep them informed on what is happening on the ground.  

The Chief Executive responded to questions as follows:

· The Chief Executive informed members that he has met with officers from Sheffield Wildlife Trust and Sheffield City Council to see what has been committed and what is needed regarding environmental developments in the area, from this the programme will be able to identify its priorities regarding open spaces and parks.  There is also a Green Environment Study taking place with a number of community consultation events taking place where the community can feed in their comments and it would be useful if members fed their comments into this study.  The Chief Executive will arrange for members to be circulated with details of the events.

· A meeting has taken place with the Heritage Lottery where the Vestry Hall, Abbeyfield Stables, Devon Green and Burngreave cemeteries were discussed.  The Chief Executive identified that there are no projects being developed by BNDfC for the Burngreave Cemeteries, however, he wanted to include them so that they were not excluded from accessing funding available from the Heritage Lottery.  The Chief Executive agreed to liaise with to Christine Steers regarding the discussions that had taken place.

· Community consultation regarding the Vestry Hall has been performed by the Vestry Hall Trust over the last 4-6 years and the building will be used as a community learning centre, there will be further community consultation taking place regarding the design of the building.

· The programme has bought a stake in the land at Woodside, when the land is developed the programme will be able to select the option (proportionate to its stake) that will be the most beneficial in meeting the needs of the community.   Joanne Roney added that at some point after the Housing Strategy for the area has been developed the Board will have to enter into a formal legal agreement regarding the development of the land.

The Chair thanked Bob Kerslake and Joanne Roney for their commitment to the programme demonstrating that progress can be made by working in partnership.  The Chair thanked the Neighbourhood Wardens and Street Cleaning Teams for their attendance at this meeting and appreciated their work as ambassadors for the programme.

The Chair informed the meeting that both she and Bob Kerslake would be signing the Partnership Agreement which identifies the following key principles underpinned by the Advancing Together Partnership:
· Sheffield City Council will maintain existing levels of funding and service in the Burngreave NDC area for the next three years
· Sheffield City Council will fund/absorb managements costs on projects where the activity is part of the councils area of responsibility thereby ensuring that additional funding buys additional services

· Priority will be given to the recruitment of local people for all posts created through BNDfC funding and BNDfC will be entitled to a role in the recruitment and selection process

· Staff working in the area will be clearly identified as being supported by the BNDfC partnership

· Sheffield City Council officers will work with the BNDfC Partnership Board, Theme Groups and residents to identify good practice in service delivery that can be adopted for the future.

6.  Photographs

The meeting had a short break (6.55pm-7.10pm) for photographs of the Chair and Bob Kerslake together with the Street Cleaning Team and the Neighbourhood Wardens.

7.  Theme Group Review

The Chief Executive presented the Revised Theme Group Structure and Implementation report to the meeting.  The Chief Executive informed members that he is concious that some members still have some concerns regarding the structure, however, they have agreed to work through these.  The Chief Executive asked members to note that there is still a requirement for the RIF Approval Sub-Group to approve projects up to the value of £250k and this will continue until a better mechanism is found to perform this function.  

Board members made the following comments:

· The Community require simplified information on how to access the process and how their ideas are converted into projects.

· This structure is not a solution to all problems regarding the Theme Groups and it will require continued work to ensure there is consistency and the community are engaged in the process.

· The new structure requires monitoring and evaluating, therefore, it would be useful to benchmark the new process so that this could be used as evidence of its progress.
The Chief Executive responded to questions from Board members as follows:

· Theme Managers will not chair any of the Theme Group Forums and the Board is not imposing its members on the groups to chair the meetings. The Terms of Reference for the theme groups are flexible so that each group will be able to identify and appoint their own chair.

· This structure has been presented at each of the Theme Groups twice and Theme Managers have mailed copies to all those who have attended their Theme Group meetings.  The community will be informed of the changes to the structure via publicity in the Burngreave Messenger.
The Board approved the following recommendations from the Chief Executive:
· Endorsement of the new Theme Group Structure and agreed to its implementation in Year 4.

· The Board will receive progress reports over the next three months regarding implementation.

· The Board will receive an evaluation report regarding the new Theme Group Structure 6 months after its implementaiton.

8.  Programme Progress

The Programmes Director presented the Programme Progress Report to the meeting.  The Programmes Director informed members that he will be reporting at the February Board meeting the actual spend up to the end of quarter three, together with details on what the money has been spent on, and what it has achieved. 
Kelvin Pine voiced his concern regarding the level of information the Board were being 

presented with, he indicated that members required quality reporting so that they could take prompt action to deal with any issues or concerns, but at present the Board are not receiving the information they require.
The Chief Executive informed members that the Programmes Director has circulated a template that will be used to report more sophisticated information to members and this will be available at the next meeting.  The Programmes Director added the information for this new template has to be collated in a different way to what has been reported previously and unfortunately could not be available at this meeting.  However, the new reporting template will inform members of any issues/problems as soon as they arise.
The Chief Executive identified that the management issues of the Green Environment project have now been resolved and there will be an update at the next Board meeting.
The Board noted:

· The progress information provided

· Quarter 3 outturn report will be provided in February

9.  RIF Approval Sub-Group Minutes

The minutes are circulated for members information.
10. Business Items
The Chair identified that all the minutes contained in this section will now be circulated via the mailing lists for each of the groups with the exception of the RIF Approval Sub-Group and Chief Executive Approval minutes as they have delegated powers from the Board. 
11.  PB Minutes & Matters Arising

These have been approved as a true record.

12.  Chief Executive’s Report

The Chief Executive’s report was circulated e-mailed to members prior to the meeting.
13.  A.O.B.

Tony Hall circulated a leaflet inviting members to Attercliffe and Darnall Community Enterprises Ltd Work Life Balance Seminar which is being held on Tuesday, 12th February at the Pakistani Muslim Centre.
14.  Date and Venue of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held at Pitsmoor Methodist Church, 5.30pm – 7.30pm on Wednesday,  25th February  2004.

The meeting closed at 7.40pm.

Attach Bob Kerslake’s presentation
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